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THIS WEEK AT TRINITY – June 18-25, 2023 

Third Sunday after Pentecost 

 
Sunday:  Happy Father’s Day!! 

    8:00am & 10:30am  Worship Services  

    9:30am Summer Sunday School & Adult Bible Study 

Monday:  6:00pm LWML Summer Picnic and Bingo 

    7:00pm Adult Class 

          Women’s Bible Study at TYM Square 

Tuesday:  9:00am Quilting 

7:00pm Bible Study led by Pastor Zagel 

Wednesday:    1:00pm Wrinkled Righteous Game Day 

    6-8:00pm 7th Grade and Up – Diamond Paintball    

Thursday  LWML Convention – Milwaukee, WI 

10:30am Bible Study in the Fellowship Hall 

Friday   LWML Convention – Milwaukee, WI 

Saturday:  LWML Convention – Milwaukee, WI 

    3:00pm Worship Team “Jam Session” – All are Welcome! 

5:00pm Worship Service  

Sunday:  LWML Convention – Milwaukee, WI 

    8:00am & 10:30am Worship Services with Communion 
    9:30am Summer Sunday School & Adult Bible Study 

       Farewell Reception for the Harding family 

 
THE ALTAR FLOWERS are given in praise and 

glory to God by Arlen & Yvonne Kammerzell in 

celebration of their 55th wedding anniversary. 

 

SPECIAL PRAYERS THIS WEEK ARE FOR: 
Sharla Arend, Tim Buechler (Bob Locke’s cousin), 

Katie Cardillo, Cateleya Castanon (granddaughter 

of Mary Uecker), Kim Dewey, Marilyn Fischer 

(Sue Hayes’ mom), Linda Flechsig, Walter & 

Betty Flechsig (Linda’s parents), Betty Grove, 

Ralph Gurney, Zelena Halcrow, Brittney Hatzell,  

Alyana Hutchings (Marti & Ron Jacobsen’s 

granddaughter), Keith Johnson, Sonja Kober, Dee 

Krohn, Don Kunkel, Shawn Kunkel, Don Leikam, 

Judy Locke, Diane Marlow, Kinsley Murri (Rod & 

Phyllis Myers’ granddaughter), Barbara Nies, 

David Ottolino, Tom Patton (Leonard’s brother), 

Kathy Zagel,  Darlene Zimmerman, all who suffer 

with addiction and mental illness, and the LWML 

National Convention in WI. 

TRINITY AND LWML LADIES GATHERING 

You are invited to join us on Monday, June 19th at 

6:00 pm for the summer picnic/potluck and fun.  We 

will be serving chicken strips and goodies to share. 

Feel free to bring your favorite side dish/finger food. 

We will have a good time playing bingo with some fun 

prizes!   
 

DAYCARE WORKERS NEEDED at TLS! 
We have an opportunity for one or more part-time 

daycare workers. Several of our workers are 

college students and their schedules changed in 

January. If this is something you are interested in 

please contact Sara Reintsma at 651-1016. 
 

LCMS District All Congregations Picnic 

The District is hosting an all-congregations picnic 

on Sunday, June 18th at Red Lodge Lions Camp. 

The schedule is as follows:  1pm – fellowship; 4pm 

– worship; 5pm – food; 8pm – campfire. The cost 

is $5 per person.  



 

 

 

FINANCES & FIRST-FRUITS’ GIVING 
Budgeted Church/School Income(Year to Date) $ 2,312,155 

Actual Church/School Income  (06/11/2023) $ 2,442,307 

Actual Church/School Expenses (06/11/2023) $ 2,231,030 

                                A difference of:                               $    211,277 
  

Budgeted Offering Target (July 2022-May 2023) $      937,460 

Actual Offering  (July 2022-May 2023) $     939,348 

                                A difference of: $       1,888 
  

Weekly Offering Goal – June, 2023 $       16,803 

Actual Offerings in June (2 of 4 weeks) $      35,659 

Last Week’s Attendance – June 10 & 11, 2023 

 

Offering Counters for June 18th: 

   Susan Loomans, Liz Kercher, Sallie Hildenburg 

Offering Counters for June 25th: 

   Sherri Murray, Myrna Henschel, Kathy Hoehne 

 

GOING WITH GOD’S BLESSING We ask the 

Lord to bless Nick Harding and his family as they 

prepare to move to Crown Point, Indiana.  The 

Harding’s last Sunday with us will be on June 25th.  

We will have a farewell reception for them before 

Bible Class on the 25th. 
 

PARISH NURSE NOTES - SUMMER 2023 

For where your treasure is, 

there your heart will be also. Matthew 6:21 

Dear Family in Christ, the summer health topic is 

“wellness.” A series of wellness topics are on the 

Parish Nurse Bulletin Board in the Narthex at the 

back of the church. Handouts will be available for 

you to take on each topic throughout the summer. 

The first topic is Gratefulness.  An information 

page and a fun Gratefulness Scavenger Hunt Card 

are available for you in the Narthex. God bless you 

and thank you!                        Deb White, Parish 

Nurse 
 

NOAH AND ABBY OLOFF will be heading to 

St. Louis this month, where Noah will begin his 

seminary studies.  If you want to financially 

support the Oloffs, and other future church 

workers, you can make a gift to Trinity and note it 

“Church Worker Scholarships.”  Thank you! In 

addition, if you can help load the moving truck, 

be at 323 Alderson Ave. at 11am Monday, June 

26th. 
 

 
 

YOUNG ADULTS, 

JOIN US FOR A COOKOUT! 

Saturday, June 17th at TYM Square 

Following the Saturday Evening worship 
High school grad and older – Consider yourself a 

“young adult?” You’re welcome to join!! Mostly this 

group will be for college age (18-25), but that’s what 

you’d call a “guideline” more than an actual rule… 

Married? Single? Full-time employed? Full-time 

student? All are welcome as we seek to know Christ 

and make Him known in all aspects of our lives as 

young Christians. At this meeting we’ll discuss 

how frequently, when, and where to meet. 
 

Our Worship Teams Need and Want  

You and Your Heart! 
Let the word of Christ richly dwell within you, with 

all wisdom teaching and admonishing one 

another with psalms and hymns and spiritual 

songs, singing with thankfulness in your hearts 

to God.” Colossians 3:16 

Our worship teams’ ministry helps lead the singing 

of “psalms and hymns and spiritual songs” from 

the Word and our hearts at the Saturday evening 

service with all glory to our Triune God. We would 

love to have anyone who loves to sing and/or play 

instruments join us as we truly need others who feel 

called to this ministry or are willing to explore it 

with us. Most of us are not professional musicians 

but we are loving Christians who feel blessed to 

serve Him in this biblical manner.  

To make it easy to check it out, we are going to 

have some opportunities to come and try it in a 

welcoming and fun practice session. The first one 

will be Saturday, June 24, at 3pm. All are invited 

to this “jam session” even if you don't play an 

instrument. Come explore and check out what we 

are all about! If you decide to join, we only ask for 

one Saturday a month, but you can serve in as many 

as you would like! Thank you for prayerfully 

considering sharing your love of His music with 

the congregation. If you have any questions 

please talk to Jenn Boll or Vicki Carstens. 

 

Electric Typewriter Wanted If you have an 

electric typewriter that you no longer use and 

would be willing to give to an individual who needs 

one for a writing project, please contact Kathryn 

Work at 503-777-5287. 

 

Saturday Worship Service 99 

Sunday Worship Services 184 

Total Attendance Last Weekend 283 

Sunday School 20 

Adult Bible Class 78 


